
LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SAFETY  
COORDINATING COMMITTEE 

2207 Lawrenceville Road 
Lawrenceville, NJ 08648 

 
 

MINUTES 
 

Tuesday, January 10, 2017 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Richard Krawczun, Municipal Manager; James 
Kownacki, Council Liaison; Chief Mark Ubry, Lawrence Police Department; Chief 
Michael Filandro, Lawrenceville Fire Company; Jack Oakley, Emergency 
Management Coordinator; Edward Tencza, Fire Marshal; Carol Chamberlin, 
Health Department Community Representative, Roseann Manghisi;  Community 
Representative,  Elissa Grodd Schragger; Community Representative, William 
Holmes; Community Representative, Michael Oakley; Community 
Representative, Jitesh Patel 
 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Mark Lenarski, Chief Slackwood Fire; Ryan Dlabik, Chief 
Lawrence Road Fire;  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Jack Oakley at 6:30pm. 
 
 
Minutes:  The regular monthly meeting minutes for October 10, 2016 were 
reviewed by the committee.  A motion was made by Jack Oakley and motion was 
seconded to approve the minutes as written.  All were in favor. 
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
There was no public participation at the meeting. 
 

NOMINATION OF OFFICERS 
 
 Nomination of Chairman Jack Oakley was made and all were in favor.  Chief 
Mark Ubry nominated Ed Tencza as Vice Chairman and all were in favor.   

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
HEALTH REPORT:  Carol Chamberlin advised that there was nothing new to 
report.  The rabies clinic was to be held on Saturday, January 14, 2017. 
 
EMERGENCY APPARATUS REPORTS:  Chief Filandro of the Lawrenceville 
Fire Company was welcomed by Jack Oakley.  Chief Filandro reported that 
Telesquirt 23 was out of service.  Engine 21 and Engine 22 were reported to be 
in service per Jack Oakely.  Jack Oakley also reported that all ambulances were 
currently in service. 
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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEDIA ARTICLES:   A suggestion was made to 
have something posted in regard to “Space Heater Safety”.  Ed Tencza advised 
that he would gather information. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
PLAN REVIEWS:  A childcare facility will be opening at the BMS site.  The 
Sleepy Hollow Motel will be replaced by a “Candlewood Suites” extended stay 
hotel.  Rich Krawczun asks for a total number of calls for service related to the 
Sleepy Hollow.   
 

OTHER BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE 
 

None reported at this time. 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

Having no further business to be brought before the committee, a motion was 
made by Jack Oakley and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 
6:38pm. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
       Jennifer Thomas 
 


